MINUTES OF THE 

                   HALIFAX CONSERVATION COMMISSION



           
December 13, 2005

A meeting of the Halifax Conservation commission was held on Tuesday, 

December 13, 2005, in the Great Hall.  Karyn Townsend, Chairperson, opened meeting at 7:03 p.m.

In Attendance:  Karyn Townsend, Chairperson; Kathy Evans, Vice Chair; Erin Perron, Member; Tina Tonello, Member; Doug Roberson, Associate Member; Mary Guiney, Agent; and Lynne Hurley, Secretary

Absent:  Gerry Fitzgerald, Clerk

Opened:   7:03 pm

Cont. ANARAD – Walnut St. – Map 98, Lot 1; Map 107, ADG/Land 

Motion made to continue to January 24, 2006, at 7:00 p.m.


Motion: Erin Perron


Second: Kathy Evans


AIF

Bills

Motion made to pay bills totaling $1,900.08.  (Revolving Account $1,790.00 - $160 Land Planning/Balance due; Nover-Armstrong/Delineation; $40 – MPG/advertising) and (Expense Account - $110.08 - $60. office supplies and $44.14/Agent-mileage)


Motion: Kathy Evans


Second: Erin Perron


AIF

Discussion

Commission reviewed and approved Schedule for 2006.


Motion: Erin Perron


Second: Kathy Evans


AIF

Also, memo to BOS regarding the purchase of land at 229 Franklin Street signed by Commission.

Cont. ANARAD – 316 Plymouth St. – Peck/P&B Assoc. – (delineation)

Attending:  John Peck, Atty. Joe Kelleher.  Agent, Mary Guiney, explained fees related to regulations of hiring a consultant.  They (applicant) have received an estimate for $3,700 from Mr. Fletcher and Mr. Peck would like to get another competitive quote.  They did speak to Michelle Grenier and they believe it should take 28 hours to walk and delineate.  Mary, Agent, stated she did speak to Mr. Fletcher and he explained it was a minimum quote reflecting a worse case scenario.  The weather has changed since November and then they could dig holes.  They are disputing Mr. Fletcher’s quote of 36 hours to walk and delineate.  The only grounds for appeals is based on Mr. Fletcher’s qualification.  
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Cont. ANARAD – 316 Plymouth St. – Peck/P&B Assoc. – (delineation) – continued from page 1
ConCom can provide them with his resume.  Applicant is hoping to not have to appeal.  Erin Perron, member, asked if we had other botanists.  Mary, Agent, stated she can ask Marty Nover for a quote.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, stated that she was under the impression Mr. Peck wanted it done quickly?  She also explained that the Commission is trying to get this moving for them, but now they would like to hire another soil specialist.  Secretary, Lynne Hurley, noted to Mr. Peck and attorney green cards have not been submitted yet.  Motion made to continue to January 10, 2006, at 7:10 p.m.


Motion: Erin Perron


Second: Kathy Evans


AIF

RDA – 33 Ocean Ave. – Map 19; Lot 24, 25, 26 - Allen – (porch) 

Joyce Allen, homeowner present.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, asked if it would be the same footprint and no decking.  Ms. Allen stated yes, no decking.  Karyn, Chair, then asked if she had filed with an RDA or NOI with ConCom and Mary Guiney, Agent, stated it was a RDA as  there was going to be no disturbance to the soils.  Erin Perron, member, asked about the patio and Mary, Agent, stated application only filing for patio – not the bricking.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, explained she, Ms. Allen, needs to come to the commission when she makes changes or does any work within 100-feet of the water.  Homeowner was unaware of that; she assumed the professional she hired knew the rules.  Any future landscaping needs to brought in front of the board.  A motion made for a Negative 3 with special conditions as follows:  retaining wall accepted as the edge of resource area and all work outside fenced yard.


Motion: Kathy Evans


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF 

Discussion – 12 Baker Street – Thomsen - (per his request)

Mr. Thomsen present.  Brought in new plans (one set) with changes in red.  A NOI was submitted.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, review plans and at this time we need to review application.  Erin Perron, member, asked what is in the 50-foot and he replied “nothing”.  The dock in actually in the 50-foot and the shed is out of the 50-foot.  Mr. Thomsen stated he had gotten permission for the variance for the shed.  Karyn Townsend requested documentation from previous filings in the past.  He was informed he will need to submit 2 copies of filing and 2 copies of plans along with an Abutter’s List. 

Cont. Amend OOC – 65 Paradise Lane– Fitzgerald/Dias 

Green cards submitted this night.  Tom Fitzgerald and Alan Dias present.  Changes proposed:  1.) Hay bale line encompared project and extend to Paradise Lane which clogged swale requested (required) between 63 and 65 Paradise Lane.  2.) Retaining wall – landing from deck cannot come out on top of retaining wall.  Six and a half foot drop from top of wall.  3.) Wants to grade up on pond side and make only a 4-foot retaining 
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Cont. Amend OOC – 65 Paradise Lane– Fitzgerald/Dias 

wall.  Grade will be 4 to 1.  Agent asked about if grading was going to impact the “trade” area (lawn for deck)?  Tina Tonello, member, stated ConCom already made concessions.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, says do the fence, extend the porch and bring stairs over it.  She does not want the retaining wall six feet closer into the buffer zone.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, agrees.  At this time the Commission isn’t willing to agree with the requests for the Amended OOC.  Erin Perron, member, asked abutter Michael Schlieff if he had any questions.  He wants everyone to know where the end of the lot is (property lines).  He had spoken to Mr. Fitzgerald while he was cutting the trees down and a corner of his land was spray painted and he wants to be sure no one did this from 65 Paradise Lane – also he stated ConCom didn’t paint it.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, explained that that is not a ConCom issue. Alan Dias, contractor, asked if it would be a problem to move the retaining wall to the 50-foot line. Erin Perron, member, does not think anyone should have a 6-foot retaining wall. Commission currently agrees with items 1 & 2 listed on submitted letter.  Motion made to continue to January 12, 2006, @ 7:20 p.m.


Motion: Erin Perron


Second: Kathy Evans


AIF

Discussion – 239 Thompson St. – Anderson – (land clearing/violation)

Mrs. Laurie Anderson attending.  This discussion is regarding violation on Anderson property.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, explained that the area beyond the silt fence was not for storage.  Mrs. Anderson stated that they cleared wetlands and wants to plant other, more attractive, plants in the area.  ConCom stated that is not allowed.  She needs to come to Commission before any plantings are to be done.  Mary Guiney, Agent, stated she maybe can do a remediation plan for the violations that were observed at the edge of the b.v.w.  Mrs. Anderson will submit an amended OOC for the plantings.

Cont. RDA – 29 Wamsutta Avenue- Perron – (septic system/driveway)

Motion made to continue to January 10, 2006, at 7:30 p.m.


Motion: Kathy Evans


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

RDA – 3 Willow Rd. – Crosby – (addition & decks)

Craig Crosby, owner and Rob Grillo, builder present.  Erin Perron, member, asked if it had been approved by the ZBA yet – and no it hasn’t.  He needs to have everything to them by Tuesday.  Karyn Townsend, Chair, explained ConCom usually waits for ZBA decision.  Mr. Crosby says all wood in back yard along with tool and equipment as wetlands are in the front.  Erin Perron, member, asked how big equipment is and Mr. Crosby assured commission they will not drive over wetlands.  Erin Perron, member, asked if there would be any digging for basement.  Mr. Crosby stated it depends on the level of the water table and most of it will be used as fill.  Mary Guiney, Agent, 
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RDA – 3 Willow Rd. – Crosby – (addition & decks)

suggested hay bales be changed as they are now rotted.  The hay bales will protect the restoration.  Mr. Crosby would like to use fencing.  Motion made for a Negative 3 with special conditions that:  1.) Hay bales can be removed and silt fence to remain; 

2.) A protective barrier is to be placed around restoration area.


Motion: Kathy Evans


Second: Tina Tonello


AIF

Discussion Items: 

Mary Guiney, Agent, notified Commission she’ll be on vacation from December 27 – January 5, 2006.

Agent:   Return of violation letter – 19 Wamsutta Avenue.   – Marie O’Brien – ticket to be issued
Will follow up and address in January along with other residents with ongoing violations who have not filed.

Adjourn
Motion made to adjourn.


Motion: Kathy Evan


Second: Tina Tonello


AIF

